THE SUPS SUPPORTER

STEVENAGE UNDERWATER PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON

TUESDAY 14 April 2015
INTRODUCTION

The Chairman, Neil Major, welcomed all to the meeting.  Approximately 15 members attended.  Neil made the usual announcements regarding health and safety and welcomed new members and guests.
After explaining the programme for the evening, Neil announced the following:
1. Trips:  Mat is running the following trips

· The Farnes on 27th and 28th June, diving from a fast rib.

· A further Farnes trip is planned for July.

· Red Sea trip starting on 29th May, wreck diving up from Hurghada and up the Gulf of Suez, with wreck expert Peter Collins.

Please see Matt for details if you would like to know more.

2. The next SUPS committee meeting is on the 28th April at Alison Pettitt’s house, all are welcome, please let Alison know if you wish to come along.

3. A number of pictures have been chosen for display in the Pi Bistro & Gallery, at the Stevenage Arts and Leisure Centre, as part of the Stevenage Festival.  It isn’t too late to have your photographs included in the exhibition; SUPS would like to have as many members as represented possible. 

For those whose photographs have already been chosen please upload a large file version of your photograph to the web site so that Ken can prepare the pictures for printing.  Files need to between 1.5MB and 4MB, the deadline is the end of next week 24th April.  
To upload files go to http://www.sups-online.com/ and select the uploads option, contact Leigh if you need a Username or Password.

4. Emails from the SUPS Secretary, which appear to be coming from Vicki, are actually from Alison - SUPS are hoping to rectify this in the near future.
5. The Focus On for May is “Landscape” and “Seascape”.
6. There will be a knockout completion in May.  We need as many pictures as possible to make this a success so please can all members enter photographs.  The maximum is six pictures.  
To upload files go to http://www.sups-online.com/ and select the uploads option, contact Leigh if you need a Username or Password.

7. Matt announced that Fin Divers have obtained the rights to dive the Lee Valley White Water Canoe Centre.  This is an ideal opportunity to practice and experiment with photography in very clear water and a maximum depth of approx. 4.2 metres.


Focus on Black and White
· Above 
There were 20 entries

1st  Dave Baker – Rainbow in Bahamas
2nd Dennis Scales – Blue Tit
3rd Dave Collins – Lookout
3th Vicky Collins – Blue boat against blue sky
· Below Water
There were 38 entries

1st Dave Baker – Baby Leather Back Turtle

2nd Sue Heaps – Nudi

3rd Dave Baker – Turtle

4th Dave Baker – Sharks

4th Leigh Risbridger – Blue on blue

TALK:  Red Sea Trip 2014
Neil & Vicki Major and Ken Sullivan gave an excellent presentation of photographs of some of the things they saw during their Red Sea trip in November 2014.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 12 May 2015 at The Arts Centre on Roaring Meg, Stevenage, commencing at 8.00 pm and will include: 
· The theme for the Focus On is “Landscape” and “Seascape”
· The event of the evening is the Knockout Competition
Hope to see you there!
A SUPS SUPPORTER!

